William F. Stanley Elementary School 

Parent Teacher Organization

250 South Street, Waltham, MA 02453


MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

September 15, 2010, 7 PM

Stanley School Library

The meeting was called to order at 7:12 pm with 32 people in attendance.

President’s Welcome:  Erin Jensen 

· Erin welcomed everyone, introduced the board and promised short meeitngs.

Recording Secretary’s Report (handout):  Melissa Gelinas

· Motion to accept by Laura Ramsay and seconded by Joe Restino.  Minutes accepted.  

Corresponding Secretary’s Report:  Erin Jensen

· Received thank you notes from Kathy Hines and Barbara Byam for Remember Me books. 

Treasurer’s Report (handout):  Susan McKinney

· Susan presented the budget and financial statements.

· The net income is almost $18K

· Motion to accept by Andrew Mullins and seconded by Christine Power.  Minutes accepted.

Discussion:

· Volunteers and Committees:  Erin Jensen  Erin reviewed the handout that was provided describing the PTO sponsored events and the types of volunteers that are needed .  She also pointed out that after the meeting there would be chances to sign up for various events.

· Fundraising:  Erin Jensen  All the fundraisers were explained including the new Innisbrook and Yankee Candle products.  A big push on the no cost to you cart cards will be coming in Nov. for the holidays.  

· Calendar: Meg Zinda   The upcoming calendar of events was reviewed by Meg with special mention of the first 99 restaurant night.  

 Principal's Report: Jennifer Hacker  The year is off to a great start and we have many new staff members.  Back to School night is Sept. 23rd and notices will be going home soon.  Picture day is Oct. 13th and we are staying with O'Connor studios and have Coffee Pond booked for the spring.  O'Connor says they can make the changes needed.  Also don't forget the CORI check has to be done every 3 years.

 Open Discussion:  Once again the question is raised-where have all the balls gone?  Some classrooms have balls, but you need to check with your teacher.  If you have extra balls at home and would like to donate them please drop them into the bins.  Bill Doyle , a new member, raised the issue of reaching the larger population of Stanley School and suggested an Outreach & Awareness Committee which he offered to chair.  A motion was made to adjourn by Paula  and seconded by Joe.   Meeting adjourned at 8:35.  
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